May 31, 2022 MHQG Board Meeting
Meeting started at 6:30 on Zoom by Dottie

Members present: Anne Marie Rears; Dottie Miller; Shirley Workman; Deb O’Donnell; Susan
Ainsworth-Smith; Denise Bush; Lori Oathes; Delleen Kompkoff

June meeting presenter will be Helene Knott. She will talk about refreshing your quilting basics and will
have kits to sell.

Shirley will start taking in items to be sold in the boutique at the quilt show.

The semi-annual board/budget meeting will be held at Red Fred (3™ and Hood) on June 28, 2022, at 6:00
PM and will be potluck, bring your own beverage. Cost of the room is $50.00 to be paid by the guild.

There was talk of having a schedule calendar for members — to be discussed further at the annual
meeting.

The summer sale is Thursday 7/21/22 in the Mountainview Church parking lot. Dottie will be taking lead
on the sale and the guild will have the entire parking lot. The focus will be on selling fabrics that were
gifted to the guild from the Milwaukie Center. There was discussion of the possibility of selling grab bags
of fabric — different size bags for different prices. There will be a raffle basket and silent auction with
minimum bids placed on items. Delleen is to make a sign-up sheet for volunteers at the July sale and will
have it at the June meeting.

There had bee some chatter that there is too much pressure on making donation quilts. As a 501 3C
non-profit designation we are a charity, and the donated quilts and other items keep the guild in the
tax-exempt status.

Upcoming elections — We still need someone to replace Dottie as Vice President and Denise Bush is a
candidate for Secretary.

The quilt show opportunity quilt raffle will now be called Raffle Quilt with tickets being $1.00 each or 6
for $5.00. The drawing will be at 3:00 PM on 10/15/22 at the quilt show. We are figuring out ways to
generate more interest in selling quilt raffle tickets with the possibility of selling them on-line using a
form and pay pal. Need someone to take the quilt around to places to sell tickets also.

Quilt guild registration is to remain $25.00 for the 22/23 year with possibly raising the fee beginning with
the 23/24 year.

Do we need to wear masks at the guild meetings? Multnomah Co. recommends masks be worn indoors.
We will check with the church for their suggested guidelines on church property.

There will be a page in the newsletter regarding donations.

Feather Your Nest paid next years fees a s a business member. Treasurer to refund fees paid for cancelled
classes.

Thank you note for Christmas stockings will be brought to and read at the June meeting.

Dottie ended the meeting at 8:00 pm —Denise Bush for Linda Gaudette Sigel, secretary



